
 

STAFF REPORT   
City Commission Regular Meeting 

April 10, 2025 

To: Elected Officials 

From: Dale L. Martin, City Manager 

Date: April 30, 2025 

Item Name:   
Renew the term of Patti Powell on the Personnel Advisory Review Board.  

 

Background:   The Personnel Advisory Review Board currently has two vacancies.  Mr. Pete Sepe and Mr. 
Mike Hendrick resigned.  Member Patti Powell’s term expires on May 9th and she has expressed interest 
in reappointment.  The appointment of Mrs. Powell will provide the needed number of members for a 
quorum in the event a meeting is needed before the two vacancies can be filled. At the distribution of 
this packet no other applications were received.  Please reappoint Mrs. Powell and staff will continue 
with the advertisement and will submit new applications for your consideration as they are received. 

 

Fiscal Impact:  N/A 
 
Staff Recommendation:   Motion to appoint Mrs. Powell to a new term  May 10, 2025 – May 09, 2027 
 
 
Attachment:   Application from Mrs. Powell 
           Resignation email from Mr. Hendrick 
           Member List 
           Vacancy advertisement 
            
 
            
 
 


